
 

 

Moruya  23 August 2022 

Invocation. For good food, for good friendship and the privilege to serve we give thanks. 

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do. Is it the TRUTH? Is it FAIR to all concerned? Will it build  

GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?  

President Shirl’s Board. Vice President Andrew Elek; Immediate Past President Chris Manahan; Secretary Andrew Elek 
Treasurer Vacant/Fred Power; Director Club Service Keith Armstrong; Meal Numbers John Hayes; Program John Gillett; Bulletin 
John Sewell; Membership Peter Smith; Director International Shirl Hayes; Director Vocational Pauline Gleeson; Director Community 
Service   Col Jay;  Director Youth Service Gerry Bussa; Rotary Foundation Keith Armstrong; Catering Projects Ward Hack, Jan 
Young and Allan Veness; Protection Col Jay; ShelterBox Alan Shephard. 

SHIRL’S SHENANIKINS  

Carers Accommodation Narooma Rotary have a raffle at 

this time every year and so this became the first fund raiser 

for CAERH with one book being sold on Tuesday night. The 

prize is a whale watching cruise. 

RAWCS Weekend At last RAWCS is back in action at the 

Blacktown Sports Club Sydney – how huge it is. Many long 

term projects are reopening for visiting after a long break. 

One drawback is the airfares which for Cambodia have gone 

from $900 return to $2,500. The guest speaker at dinner 

was Jaroslov Duma the Honorary Consul of the Ukraine. His 

PowerPoint was not for the squeamish – too horrific for the 

TV news – and his thanks to Rotary for large donations was 

genuine.  

 

Pictured: John and Shirl Hayes, Jaroslav Duma and Walter 

Bock.  

Walter will be Moruya’s guest speaker on November 15th. 

Walter has devoted half of his life to RAWCS and participat-

ed in 653 projects since 1992. His latest venture is to set up 

a new Rotary Club with mainly younger Philippino ladies in 

Sydney. 

Cambodia Calls. I was guest speaker with Phnom Penh 

Rotary Club Friday, by Zoom, to talk about SHEP. I was the 

only female in the room of mainly ex-pat Rotarians. Even on 

Zoom I could feel their interest. The President emailed 

afterwards, ‘This is a topic that really does need some air in 

many countries including Cambodia. We look forward to 

having you visit in January and will try our best to support 

your endeavours as well as a possible meeting as a precur-

sor to further talks and action in January.’  

I will attend a meeting on 20th January.  

       Shirl 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Last Week—Greg Malavey 

Janice Sagar of Moruya Bookshop was sick and,  with only 
a couple of hours to prepare, Greg agreed to fill the gap. 

In introducing Greg, John 
Gillette was able to run 
through a long list of 
Greg’s enterprises and 
achievements, many in 
community work. It was 
the latter, mainly his work 
with Yumaro, which led to 
his OAM in 2020. 

It was his involvement 
with Rugby Union and a 
strong sense of adventure 
which took him to Swazi-
land for four years in the mid 1970s. The landlocked  king-
dom was working through the post British colonial  years—
exciting but unsafe. 

Horse rides took him from north to south, then east to 
west through national parks and game reserves On one 
horseback expedition his party was attacked by native war-
riors, leaving him with a near severed eyelid which he 
stitched back on place until a nurse at a remote station did 
a more professional repair.  He found time to establish a 
newspaper, at its peak employing four staff. He visited 
Natal and Botswana where he made friends with the fami-
ly of  Seretse Khama, the one time President. 

But the most enduring result of his African adventure was 
a wife.  Forty four years later Corrinne is still his support in 
all his ventures. 

Greg was a Rotarian for a decade before resigning in Octo-
ber 2000. He did a year as Bulletin Editor. 

The Malaveys plan a return visit to South Africa next year. 

John Hayes on holiday—Keith will fix. 

John will do the meal numbers for our meeting 

on 23 August, then he heads off on 24 August 

until 29 September. Keith will step in. 

The ANU Medical Students have cancelled 



 

 

MEAL NUMBERS John Hayes will assume that you 

ARE attending unless you let him know by Sunday 

noon that you are not. The details are  . 

  Phone 0413 015776 or, if that fails, 

 ring  Shirl on 0419 404220                   

Email  hayesjm40@hotmail.com  

Duty This Week              

23 August 

Next Week              

30 August 

Badges Christine  Greig June Mills 

Invocation/toast Ward Hack John Nader 

Meet & Greet John Hayes Michel Nader 

Cashiers Cletus Heffernan       

Col Jay 

Fred Power          

Jeff Poud 

4 Way Test Chris Manahan Sue Proud 

Introduce ——————— Keith Armstrong 

Thank —————— Derek Anderson 

August 23 Social evening  

August 30 Cees de Rover—a wel-

come return 

 Spoke to us on June 15, 

2016  on Rhino poaching 

September 6 Social Evening  

September 12 Monday Races  

September 13 Board Meeting  

September 20 David McInnes Geophysics 

Birthdays:   None        Anniversaries: Ward & Lin 

Program 

Subs for 2022-2023 

No change—$300 for the year or $150 for the half 

year. Pay by EFTPOS with your dinner fees or pay  by 

bank transfer to the General Account: 

National Bank 082 739   Account 509 813 194 

Our Hospital Auxiliary Book Fair 

Friday 2nd and Saturday 3rd September in the Vulcan 
Street shop next to LJ Hooker, 

If you have any books to donate please contact Kath 
Smith on 4473 8116 or Mobile 0413 53 1951 this week. 

But, please, no magazines, Readers Digests, Cook 
Books or Encyclopedias.   The  Auxiliary has a reputa-
tion for having good quality books on offer and nothing 
over $5. 

Kiosk Workload Shared—Ward reports 

My thanks to the members who  help by taking 
on regular tasks as well as serving on the day at 
race meetings. That so many share the load 
makes me proud to be a member of our Club. 

Currently we have: 

Alan Shephard - setting up,  (and for years IGA 
pick up bread stuff) 
John Sewell - production and posting price lists 
and menus 
Jan Young - purchasing fresh fruit and produce 
Lin Hack - purchasing meats, pies, miscellaneous 
stuff 
Keith Armstrong - purchasing cold drinks, 
sweets, packaging, cleaning gear 
Allan Veness - purchasing chips, oil, burgers, 
sauces 
Tony Armstrong - rosters and gas manager 
Fred Power - collection, counting and banking. 
Float 

New Helpers 

In an effort to reduce my workload (and that of 
my successor!), the following members will be 
taking on these tasks: 

Shirley Hayes - ordering, collection and delivery 
of IGA products 
John Hayes - takeover from Lin -  purchasing 
meats, pies, miscellaneous stuff, delivery to ki-
osk 
John&Sandra Spencer - preparation of eggs, 
onions, chicken, coleslaw, delivery of same. 

Catering person role 

My job has now been simplified to planning re-
quirements, coordinating orders, supervising on 
the day and liaising with MJC. 

Please put your hat in the ring for a much easier 
job now!  On the job training available until 31 
Dec 2022. 

     Ward 

PS  This will be my last appeal for a replacement 
- come 1 Jan 2023 I will fold my tent and quietly 
fade away. 

Last Sunday’s Races 

Sunday plus good weather = good crowd and good 
takings ($2,917).  We sold 146 burgers, 41 sausag-
es, 70 hot dogs, 24 pies, 35 fish trays and 260 chip 
buckets.  Very little left over.    It was good to see 
some of the first shift stay on to help when they 
saw how busy we were.  Thank you to all who gave 
their time to make this happen. 

      Ward 


